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Headteacher Update 
Dear Parents 
 
Can you believe that we are halfway through the year 
already? I would like to take a moment to thank you all 
for the continuous feedback that you give us, both 
informally and formally. It really shapes what we do as a 
school. We have had some very kind parents recently 
who have taken time to send in some truly remarkable 
feedback about what is going well and the impact that 
this has had on them and their children. Every time we 
get feedback, we pause to consider where we can 
extend this strong practice or to reshape where things 
arenôt working so well, so thank you for being an 
incredible team of parents and working with us to journey 
together! 
  
This is the perfect time to celebrate all the wonderful 
curriculum provision that we have put in place so far. In 
the January school bulletin, I wrote about what we hoped 
to achieve for the curriculum in the first half term. This 
strategic plan to broaden the curriculum stemmed from 
many reasons:  
 

¶ To realise Dartingtonôs Christian vision, which all 
stakeholders contributed to making, where Dartington 
is the ógood soilô in which all children can grow and 
flourish together. 

¶ Over the years, the curriculum at Dartington has 
slimmed down considerably. This has not prepared 
the children with the knowledge and skills that they 
need to succeed in their futures 

¶ We value nurturing the whole child. Although we 
recognise the importance of the core subjects, these 
alone do not enable children to experience the world 
of education. The wider curriculum opens up 
opportunities for children preparing them for jobs that 
havenôt yet been invented. 

¶ Our parents have told us how they value the wider 
curriculum subjects such as the creative Arts and 
Music. You told us that this was a missing part of the 
offer at Dartington. 

¶ In their pupil questionnaire, the children expressed 
their wish to learn subjects such as Geography and 
History, as these hadnôt been on offer previously.  

 
Half a term in and we have made huge progress! I hope 
that your children have been coming home talking as 
animatedly about their new curriculum subjects as they 
have been at school. 
 
We now have a full curriculum which is mapped out in a 
2-year A/B cycle to support the mixed age classes and 
ensure that all of our children gain the full National 
Curriculum coverage across their time at Dartington 
primary school. The National Curriculum covers Years 1 
to 6; however, we always work as a full team so the F1 
and F2 teachers have been working closely to ensure 
that their provision from the Development Matters 
framework gives the nursery and reception children the 
foundations that they need to prepare them for the next 
stage of their education: Key Stage 1.  
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One of the key elements of the EYFS framework is 
understanding the world around them. This is about 
knowing and recognising things in their environment and 
looking at things from different angles and the 
professional development in Geography has helped them 
to refine how they provide opportunities for awe and 
wonder within the environment. Because of this, the 
children this half term in F1 and F2 have been immersed 
in learning through play in map drawing, treasure hunts 
and inspired with identifying toys and objects from within 
their environment from an aerial view.  
 
The focus on teaching Geography has really impacted on 
the children positively. We have been really clear as 
a  team of teachers to ensure that our lessons contained 
discreet geographical knowledge and skills and that there 
was clear progression across the school. As always, the 
team rose to the challenge and were excited to do things 
differently.  
 
What is really exceptional about this team of teachers is 
that not only do they make every decision in their 
classrooms about the children and what they need, but 
they are such a strong team and their passion to work 
collaboratively has really enabled the school to blossom 
this Spring. They have developed working walls  to 
support the childrenôs learning, and have worked together 
to complete learning walks and give each other feedback 
to improve even further.  
 
Speaking to the children has really shown the rapid 
success. Six weeks ago they were telling us that they 
never learnt about Geography and were unable to talk 
about what it might look like to be a geographer or how 
Geography would help them in the future. However, there 
has been a significant change this half term. I 
conferenced with the children to explore their views again 
and was astounded by their response.  
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What have you been learning about?  
 
ñWe have been learning new geographical skills by 
looking at different compass points. We have looked at 
Dartington and Totnes and then where we lived within 
the  compass points. We then had to look on a map and 
apply that by identifying where other towns in Devon 
were in relation to the compass points.ò Harley 
 
ñWe have been learning about locations and capital cities 
and where things are in England. We know which 
countries make the UK and why it is important to us.ò 
Edith 
 
ñI have learnt how to use a map. I can recognise symbols 
on an OS map and see where the land is higher than sea 
level from the contours.ò  Reuben 
 
ñWe use maps every Geography lesson to help us 
improve our understanding of where we live. I drew an 
aerial picture of my hockey shoe. It looked really different 
from above.ò Rafe 
 
ñWe have been comparing our old school site with our 
new school site to see the difference in land use. We 
now have a linear settlement but before it was a cluster 
site.ò Maisie  
 
Why do we need to learn about Geography? How 
does it help in the future?  
 
ñYou would need Geography if you were going to travel 
around the world and if you wanted to be a builder, 
Geography would be really useful because you would 
need the plans to build accurately.ò Harley 
 
ñWe learn about the local, national and global in 
Geography. This helps us when we get to Year 5 and 6 
because we will have good knowledge about our local 
area and the UK to be able to compare and contrast to 
Brazil and other countries.ò  Maisie 
 
ñIf we want to go to locations, we know where it is. If we 
want to go to Ben Nevis, we need to go North. I can 
predict that it would take 10-12 hours to Ben Nevis 
because it takes 5 hours to Peterborough and it is 
roughly the same difference. I know this because maps 
are to scale.ò Reuben 
 
How might it help with climate change?  
 
ñWe could map where the most fumes are because they 
come from the big cities and then we can take action like 
in London where they have the low emission zone.ò Edith 
 
ñIt helps us to know where Australia is so we can help 
themò.  Reuben 
 
We are thrilled to hear from the children how much they 
love the new breadth of curriculum. History is our focus 
this half term, so I look forward to updating you in March. 
We have been very fortunate to have the expertise of 
Mrs Matthews from KEVICC in Woodpeckers class every 
Friday this term which has really supported us in our 
thinking.  

Please continue to give us feedback as this continues to 
shape the curriculum promise that we work towards. 
 
Warm Wishes 

Mrs Huish 
Headteacher 
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Executive Headteacher Update 
Dear Parents 
 
As always, we continue to work together under the 
Management Partnership with the Learning Academy 
Partnership and continue our journey of improvement for 
the pupils of Dartington. I wanted to update you on that 
journey and provide you information about some of the 
impact. Mrs Huish has updated you regarding the 
curriculum offer and has shared the richer experience 
that the children are now having. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
In addition to this, we have been working hard to 
untangle the SEND provision at the school. We are 
ambitious for all of our pupils but the ambition for pupils 
with a Special Educational Need has not always, 
historically, been realised and often resulted in parents 
feeling that they needed to home-school or move 
schools. This is not okay and not inclusive. 
 
What have we been doing? We have been working 
with teachers to ensure that we have correctly identified, 
with parents, children who may have some additional 
needs in order to flourish. Teachers have created 
Individual Support Plans, where required, and these 
have been shared with parents. Everyone knows what 
small steps the children need to take. We are currently 
working, with support from the Trust, to help teachers 
meet the needs of the children in their classroom by 
adapting their teaching and planning to meet the needs 
of all. 
 
How do we know it is working? In February we were 
visited by the Local Authority who monitored what we 
had put in place and what the plans were. They could 
see the difference and how the approach was supporting 
the learning and independence of the children. 
 
In addition to this, the governors have been into school, 
monitoring the impact and verifying what we are doing. 
To date they have monitored areas of: SEND, 
Safeguarding, Pupil Premium and Reading. This half 
term they will be monitoring the impact of the curriculum 
development work. Starting next month, the governors 
will be providing updates and information in this bulletin. 

Have we cracked it? No, this is a journey and we still 
need more time to improve the provision and the support 
for children with a special educational need and we will 
continue to update you in newsletters. Class teachers 
will discuss any individual children with parents. 
However, we have had some lovely feedback from 
parents who have seen a difference that has already 
been made for their child - thank you for taking time to 
tell us. We are not complacent and we continue to work 
to improve this. 
 
Mrs Huish, the SLT and I would like to say thank you to 
parents who have shown us support and feedback on 
how it is going. We also appreciate it when parents come 
and tell us when something is not working or they have 
concerns, by talking to us directly, we can usually solve 
the issue.  
 
We are aware that sometimes people share their 
displeasure on social media and in particular, closed 
groups - parents have shared their concern about the 
flavour of what has been written. We are powerless to do 
anything about complaints if they are on social media 
and often a number of parents will comment on this 
dissatisfaction but we are never told. We would urge you 
to talk to class teachers or leaders who are on the gate. 
If we do not know what is wrong, we cannot action 
anything.  
 
I would also like to correct a misinformation that has 
been brought to our attention. Whilst we ask that parents 
do not email teachers directly, the ability to email the 
SENCos is available. The email is 
senco@dartingtonprimary.org. This option has always 
been in place and never stopped.  
 
If you would like to pass messages to teachers and you 
are unable to come into school or ring, you are able to 
email via admin@dartingtonprimary.org. Teachers may 
not see messages during the day or in the evenings and 
things can be missed which is why we request you email 
the admin address. We know that in the Autumn Term 
some of these emails did not get passed on in a timely 
way. The new admin team has this as a priority and will 
pass on messages as they come in. 
 
We recognise that we are on a journey and we 
understand that since Mrs Mahon left there has been a 
number of changes for parents. I want to assure you that 
everything we are doing is for the pupils and the 
improvement of their educational offer. If you do have 
questions, if you do have concerns, I would urge you to 
come and talk to us and I would like to thank parents 
who come and talk to us. 
 

Miss Cleverly 
Executive Headteacher 
 

mailto:senco@dartingtonprimary.org
mailto:admin@dartingtonprimary.org
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Office News 

We are really excited to welcome Mrs Barber to our administration team at 
Dartington. Mrs Barber was successful in our recruitment process and will be 
starting with us this week.  Excitingly, Mrs Barber is also a parent from our 
community. Please pop in next week and introduce yourself so she can start to 
get to know everyone.  

Sadly we will be saying a fond farewell to Mrs Benfield who has been a great 
member of the team and I know you will join us in wishing her the best for the 
future.  

Please note: The office will be closed on Monday 23rd March 2020 from 1pm 
for staff training. 

Welcome 
 
We are thrilled to be able to welcome new 
children to our school family.  Since the last 
bulletin the following children have joined our 
family; Meg, Magnus, Milo, Cienna-Mai and 
Yazmin-Freya. 
 
Welcome to the Dartington Family! 

My name is Ms Sharp. Iôm a 1-1 Teaching 
Assistant at Dartington Primary. I have been 
working in this role for the last 6 years, 
mainly based in Key Stage 2.  

My passions lie within Arts and Crafts, Iôm 
particularly looking forward to our bottle art 
mural recycling creations in the Spring/
Summer term.  My time away from school is 
spent with my family, friends and dog. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
My name is Mrs Foucher and I have been a 
class teacher and member of Dartington  
SLT since 2012. I lead Maths and KS2 and 
have been based in Years 5 and 6 since 
joining Dartington, although I have taught 
across the primary age range in previous 
schools. At university, I studied English and 
French so the children are always fascinated 
to hear that my favourite subject is actually 
History. For this reason, I am really excited 
about showing them why itôs such a great 
subject through tackling an in-depth historical 
topic with them this half term.  
 
Apart from being a teacher, I am also mum to 
two boys who have both attended Dartington 
and loved their time here.  When Iôm not 
teaching, I enjoy family time, taking long 
walks, reading, kayaking (when the weather 
is warmer!) and traveling - particularly to visit 
our family in France. 

Are you a Year 5 parent? Have you got 
questions about secondary school 
choices for next year? 
 

To support you in taking the next step 
towards your childôs future, we have some of 
the staff from KEVICC coming in to share 
information and answer questions for you 
about transition and what they can offer.  

 

 

 

 
This will be held in the Woodpeckers 
classroom on Tuesday 17th March 2020 at 
3:30pm. We look forward to meeting you 
there!    



SCHOOL BULLETIN - FEBRUARY 2020 Page 5 

Parent Power: We need you! 
 
One of the best parts of being a primary school is the ability to work closely with 
parents and the impact that parents can have on the day-to-day experiences that 
the children have. 
 
We have spent the Autumn term with our heads down putting all of the missing 
systems and structures in place and planning our new curriculum and we wanted 
to say thank you for your patience with this. 
 
However we have been aware that up until now there have been limited 
opportunities for parents to come and be part of the curriculum offer for the children. So, what are we 
thinking? 
 
We are open to all ideas really. We know how powerful it is for children to have parents come in to help with 
reading to give children extra one-to-one time with an adult. We also know that there is a huge wealth of 
skills, expertise and brilliance in our parent body which children would benefit from, whether this is on a 
practical level such as artists, musicians, storytellers to parents with interesting experiences or careers that 
could be shared with the children. 
 
We are also looking at ways to celebrate the diversity amongst our school community. After having our 
Spanish student over for two weeks working with the children across the school, we wanted to recognise 
the many other languages that our parents bring to our school. If you speak another language and would 
like the opportunity to come in and read stories to some classes in your native language, please let us 
know. This will really enhance our curriculum whist celebrating our diversity too! 
 
We appreciate everyone is busy and finding time to commit is hard but if you had some time or a skill that 
you would love to share with our children, we would love to hear from you.  
 
Keeping us all safe: in order to ensure that we have robust safeguarding all we ask is that any 
volunteers fill out one of the school volunteer forms. We would need to carry out DBS checks for any 
regular volunteers and we would also provide a short briefing on safeguarding. 
 
If you want to find out more, offer some of your valuable time or chat it through, please drop us an email 
and let us know: admin@dartingtonprimary.org.  We would love to enhance the childrenôs curriculum with 
parent power and if you can help in anyway, please do drop us a line! 

Community Notices 
Do you have anything going on in the local community that would benefit our parents? We have 
sent out notices recently for Farm club and music with mums groups and would love to support you 
by putting any notices that you think would be beneficial to our families in our monthly bulletin too. 

Please let the office know.  

mailto:admin@dartingtonprimary.org

